Regular Meeting

January 13, 2014
The Village of Ashton Board of Trustees met at 7:30 P.M. on January 13, 2014 in the Village Hall with President Ross presiding. Trustees in attendance were David Balch, Tom Balch, Susan Larson, Dean Meurer and Kevin O’Dell. Motion was made by T Balch, seconded by Larson to approve the December minutes. Voice votes, 5 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, 1 absent - Mike Emmons, motion carried. 
Motion was made by Larson, seconded by D Balch to draw upon the treasury to pay the monthly bills, payroll and the additional bills in the amount of $89,522.08. Voice votes, 5 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, 1 absent - Mike Emmons, motion carried. 
Query Insurance discussion was tabled to next month.
Ross asked T Balch, Larson and Emmons to look into wages for the employees.

Meurer said the Economic Development committee should plan on meeting in February.
D Balch said the employees had done a nice job of plowing snow.
Larson approached the board for approval to submit grant requests to the Blum Foundation for beautification of the Ashton Welcome Area & Circle by Casey’s in the amount of $20,327.57 and Griffith Park Updates for approximately $10,317.62. Following discussion, T Balch made a motion, seconded by O’Dell to approve the grant requests for the Ashton Welcome Area & Circle by Casey’s in the amount of $20,327.57 and Griffith Park Updates for approximately $10,317.62. Voice votes, 5 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, 1 absent - Mike Emmons, motion carried. 
Ross informed the board that Casey’s had approached him to sell package liquor along with beer and wine.
Farringer reported he’d had a good month and had put together and distributed Emergency Management Cold Weather fliers. Farringer then asked the board for approval for a grant request in the amount of $38,500.00 from the Blum Foundation for an emergency backup generator for the Mills & Petrie building that would serve as a FEMA location during emergencies. T Balch made a motion, seconded by D Balch to approve the grant request for the emergency backup generator in the amount of $38,500.00. Voice votes, 5 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, 1 absent - Mike Emmons, motion carried. 
Tess presented the Cemetery Investment Policy that would repeal previous ordinance 040813 and said a copy had been sent to the bank to look at. Ross tabled to next month in order to give the board a chance to look it over. 
Ross tabled the police policies to next month.
T Balch made a motion, seconded by D Balch to adjourn. Voice votes, 5 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, 1 absent - Mike Emmons, motion carried. 8:10 P.M.
Dorthy S. Van Dam, Village Clerk
